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Local Coastal Plan (LCP) and equestrian 

properties Meetings and Updates 

 
A team of LA County Planning people met with 

residents of communities within the Santa Monica 

Mountains Coastal Zone at a Community Meeting 

April 28, 2015 on plans for implementing horse 

facility permitting under the LCP.  The following 

are some relevant details and excerpts from the 

presentation materials provided at that meeting. 

 

The Local Coastal Program (LCP) has under its 

auspices the Land Use Plan (LUP) and the Local 

Implementation Plan (LIP) which includes the 

Special Compliance Program (SCP) that addresses 

some of the more problematic properties for horse 

facilities. 

 

“Biological Resources (Habitat) Map” was provided 

for study at the meeting site and can also be found 

on line in the LA County Planning materials.  

Various areas of the Santa Monica Mountains are 

classified as either 

H1: “Most sensitive and valuable habitat area. 

Vigorously protected in the LIP” 

 

H2: Sensitive and valuable. Protected in the LIP, 

but limited development is allowed” 

 

H3: “Areas dominated by disturbed and/or non-

native habitat, including legal residential 

development and its associated fuel modification 

zones” 

 

A “Horse Facility Decision Tree” chart was 

included in the presentation and is reproduced as an 

addendum to this Newsletter (see below).  It has 

been suggested by some of our residents that many 

in Monte Nido may by eligible for “a letter of 

exemption” per the LIP (see chart) since much of 

Monte Nido appears as entirely H3 in the Biological 

Resources Map.  This may be applicable especially 

for properties not near creeks and surrounded by 

improvements like roads and residential 

development.  It is worth checking this path out if 

you have horse facilities and want them formally 

permitted permanently, because the cost to apply for 

a “letter of exemption” is much less costly (around 

$1000-1500) than applying for “a CDP for full LIP 

compliance” (almost $10,000). 

 

A list of online Resources was provided in the 

presentation material and copied here: 

 

To access GIS map: 

planning.lacounty.gov/smmlcpnet 

 

To review LIP: planning.lacounty.gov/coastal 

 

To download the CDP or Exemption application 

materials: planning.lacounty.gov/apps 

 

At the meeting, community members were urged to 

try the LA County “one-stop office” on Agoura Rd 

in Calabasas to explore their particular 

property/horse facility situation.  Since that meeting 

an update from Kim Lamorie, president of the Las 

Virgenes Homeowners Federation, has advised that 

those interested in pursuing horse facility permitting 

contact Regional Planner Gina Natoli at the 

downtown County office as she is now the point 

person for this topic and is both very knowledgeable 

on the details and is a supporter of equestrian 

interests in the Santa Monica Mountains area.  Her 

email is gnatoli@planning.lacounty.gov and phone 

# is 213-974-3426 

 

Several of those from the community familiar with 

the legal issues urge Monte Nido residents who 

want to keep their horses and horse facilities for 

themselves or for someone who may buy their 

property in the future to make those inquiries and 

get a reading on their specific situation as there is 

no cost in making that initial “step 1” inquiry and 

getting a visit to their property. Assurances have 

been given that no permitting issues other than for 

horse facilities will be looked at if a property visit is 

made by a County planning person.  There is a two 

year window for completing this permitting process 

if needed (Oct. 2014-Oct. 2016) for most properties 

in Monte Nido, thus the urgency to act to protect the 

future of equestrian activity in our community. 
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Monte Nido "A DARK SKY 

COMMUNITY" 
(reprinted from earlier edition to 

outline new LCP regulations relating 
to outdoor lighting in Dark Sky 

communities) 
 
 
Protected by the surrounding mountains from 
most the light pollution from Calabasas, 
Agoura, and Santa Monica we are fortunate to 
live in an area where stars are still visible at 
night. Monte Nido's Dark Sky Program is now 
reinforced in the new LCP and LUP 
 
From the LUP.... 
CO-94 Exterior lighting (except traffic lights, 
navigational lights, and other similar safety 
lighting) shall be minimized, restricted to low-
intensity features, shielded, and cause no light 
to trespass into native habitat to minimize 
impacts on wildlife. Night lighting for 
development allowed in H2 or H3 habitat may 
be permitted when subject to the following 
standards. 
a. The minimum lighting necessary shall be 
used to light walkways used for entry and exit 
to the structures, including parking areas, on 
the site. This lighting shall be limited to fixtures 
that do not exceed two feet in height, that are 
directed downward, and use bulbs that do not 
exceed 60 watts, or the equivalent. All other 
lighting of driveways or access roads is 
prohibited. Security lighting shall be attached to 
the residence or permitted accessory 
structures that is controlled by motion 
detectors, and is limited to 60 watts, or the 
equivalent. 
c. Night lighting for sports courts or other 
private recreational facilities shall be 
prohibited except for minimal lighting for 
equestrian facilities as provided for in CO- 
103. 
d. Lighting is prohibited around the perimeter of 
the parcel or for aesthetic purposes. 
e. Prior to issuance of a CDP, the applicant 
shall be required to execute and record a 
deed restriction reflecting the above 
restrictions. Public agencies shall not be 

required to record a deed restriction, but may 
be required to submit a written statement 
agreeing to any applicable restrictions 
contained in this subsection.HOA. 
Taken from [1081510.2 Santa Monica 
Mountains Local Coastal Program 40 August 
2014 Land Use Plan] 
 
From CO-103 LUP 
a. Necessary security lighting attached to a 
barn or storage structure that is controlled by 
motion detectors and limited to 60 watts or 
equivalent; 
b. Arena and round pen lighting by bollard or 
fence-mounted fixtures that do not exceed four 
feet in height, and that are shielded, directed 
downward, and use best available Dark Skies 
technology. Such lighting shall only be allowed 
where it is demonstrated, pursuant to a site-
specific evaluation, that the lighting will avoid 
adverse impacts to scenic resources and avoid 
illumination of H1 and H2 habitat areas, 
including the H1 habitat buffer. 
Taken from....[1081510.2 Santa Monica 
Mountains Local Coastal Program 40 August 
2014 Land Use Plan] 
 
 
 

Planning for July 4
th

 Festivities 
 
Thanks to Ilda Jacobsen for stepping up to help get 

planning for the 2015 4
th

 of July parade and picnic 

started.  Here is a message from Ilda: 

 

The community is already preparing 

for the annual July 4th festivities, 
and we are always seeking more 

hands and ideas to make each year a 
memorable one. If you would like to 

volunteer to help with planning, 
parade, raffle, set-up, or clean up, 

please don't hesitate to email Ilda 

Jacobsen at ipoz4@yahoo.com. Also, 
July 4th parade judges are needed, 

so contact Lois Love at 
loislove331@earthlink.net to join 

this year's panel. 
 

mailto:ipoz4@yahoo.com
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 A call to the kids of Monte Nido soliciting ideas for 

the 2015 July 4 Parade Theme has gone out and is 

reprinted below.  Thanks to Lois Love for heading 

up the Parade Planning again this year. 
 

 

Open Call for Contestants! 

 

Who wants to be the Junior Grand 

Marshall?? 

 

The 2015 Monte Nido Fourth of July 

Theme Contest Begins Immediately! 

 

Deadline for Submissions is June 15... 

 

All Monte Nido "kids" up to 18 years old may 

submit ONE theme idea for the 4th of July. 

 

The person whose theme suggestion is selected 

will be the "Junior Grand Marshall" and ride on 

a fire truck in the parade. 

 

All other participants will receive 2 raffle tickets 

at the picnic. 

 

All entries MUST be submitted to Lois Love at 

 loislove331@earthlink.net  by June 15th.  

 

The theme will be announced on June 16th. 

 

 

Parade Logistics Reminders: 

 

The parade starts near the Edenwild bridge 

and ends outside the Saddle Peak Lodge 

Restaurant entrance, past the entrance to 

Fleeman’s Meadow.  Please keep in mind 

that fire and safety rules require that we 

keep the driveway down from Cold Canyon 

to the Meadow clear of vehicles and Floats 

and that no motor traffic is allowed on this 

Driveway during the Parade and Picnic 

except for residents whose properties adjoin 

the Meadow.   

 

Also, as always, take care around horses and 

other equines during the parade festivities, 

and allow all the parade entries to pass the 

route before heading to the Picnic site.  
 

 

Vintage Pacific Properties 
Development on Piuma Rd—
Update on actions and request 
for legal fund donations 

 
The  plans for the building of very large, 

multistory homes covering the lots on Piuma 

near the first hairpin turn by Vintage Pacific 

Co. is opposed by MNVCA and our specific 

action opposing certain permit processes filed 

with the LA County Planning Commission 

has been decided in our favor.  However, 

appeals to this decision are pending and we 

anticipate a lengthy legal process through 

which we will need legal advice and 

representation.  We believe that our chances 

are good to mitigate possible damage to the 

character and environmental quality of our 

community. We will need additional 

resources to run the legal gauntlet.  

Background information has been sent out to 

the community and included in previous 

Newsletters.  You can review these by 

looking at the Newsletter Archives at the 

website Montenido.org.   Please review this 

information and consider donating to this 

fund in any amount.  Send email or call one 

of the Board members if you have questions 

The address for mailing a donation is 

MNVCA at PO Box 8054, Calabasas 91372. 

Judy Goldin, Treasurer 

Include a notation that the donation is for the 

legal fund. 
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Memorial  Note: 

 

For some of the old timers here in our 

community  who may have known Ruth 

Besser, an active participant in MNVCA affairs 

ÐÕɯÛÏÌɯƕƝƜƔɀÚ, this note is to let you know that 

Ruth passed away recently in Oakland where 

she had  moved some years back.  She and her 

husband lived on Monte Nido Dr. while 

residents here. 

 

 

 Note on Local Trail and Easement 
   Use 

 
Community members are encouraged to 

make use of local trails and legal easements 
like the Lost Canyon Loop and Cold Canyon 

Trail for hiking and horseback riding.  To 
help ensure we keep access as well as to share 
your fun, you might want to document your 

hikes and rides with photos and posts on 
social media. 

 
 

Thank you  
MNVCA Members  

 

 Board members and community volunteers 
 organize annual events such as July 4 parade 

and picnic, October  Square Dance, and 
Holiday Pot Lucks as well as the Adopt-A-

Highway cleanup, Fire Safe Council, the 
Bulletin Board and this Newsletter. They 

represent our interests at Las Virgenes 
Homeowners Federation and at County 

Supervisor and Coastal Commission meetings 
to protect our rural character and our trails.  

The membership drive for 2015 is now 
underway. We encourage all our local 

residents to join MNVCA .   In anticipation of 
some increased costs, the annual membership 

fee is increased from $50 to $75 starting in 
2015 ($25 for first time members).    You can 

send in your membership (checks made out to 

MNVCA) addressed to MNVCA at PO Box 
8054, Calabasas 91372. 

         Judy Goldin, Treasurer  
 
 

Minutes of the MNVCA Board of 

Directors meeting 
Tuesday, April 14, 2015 

At the home of Joan Slimocosky 
 

Minutes of the MNVCA board meeting, held April 14, 2015 at 

the home of Joan Slimocosky. The meeting was called to order 

at 7:06 by President, Carrie Baltin 

 

Present from the board: Carrie Baltin, Judy Goldin, Dana 

Chidekel, Alicia Gonzalez, Sally Livingston, Joan 

Slimocosky, Jill Reiss, Gary Wooller, Ilda Jacobsen, Ann 

Monahan 

 

Present from the community: Stephanie Abronson, Joan Kay, 

Carol LaCorte, Sue Johnson, Patti and Fred Gaunt, Mark and 

Lisa Mehner, Lynn Benjamin, Diane Burgess, Victoria and 

Yehuda Netanel, Jane and John Cudworth, Don Wallace, 

Sheila Rosenthal, Wayne Pepper, Susan Carr, Shari Pevsner, 

Cathy Sieling, Dana Sparks, Doug Dilg, Rodger Reiss and 

others who did not sign the attendance roster. 

 

Minutes: Approved via email previously 

 

Treasurer’s Report – CD will automatically renew later this 

month.  New members dues are still coming in and the total 

membership has reached at least 100.  Dues are $75/family - 

$25 for new members. 

 

A separate legal fund has also been established to receive 

donations.  

 

Correspondence - just the CD renewal papers. 

 

Federation –  

Joan Slimocosky reported. Many items were covered 

in the last meeting.   

 

Joan then deferred to Kim Lamorie who was in 

attendance as a guest presenter on the LCP/Horse Facilities 

matters. Kim reported: Many Federation items were related to 

the City of Calabasas. Among them is a new campaign, “For 

Calabasas”. A 12-person Federation subcommittee has been 

formed to provide oversight on several Calabasas proposals, 

including a 76 home subdivision and 2 hotels on Las Virgenes 

Road, and expansion of the Hilton Garden Inn. The Federation 

is expected to take a stand in opposition to all of those. The 

impacts on water use that would result from these proposed 

developments are being outlined at the LVMWD water board 

meeting tonight. The Rondell Oasis development originally 

proposed for land from across Pepperdine has relocated to Las 

Virgenes Road, Calabasas.  All these projects need to have 



 
existing rules changed to get permitted; every one of them 

would have provisions outside current rules.  

 

Rim of the Valley Corridor – A National Park 

Service study on this project has been released. The Santa 

Monica Mountains National Recreation Area is to be 

expanded through the San Gabriel and Santa Ana Mountain 

Ranges.  The Federation is working with Congressman Schiff 

on this project. Congressman Ted Lieu will sponsor 

legislation, which President Obama is expected to sign.  

Establishment of this wildlife corridor will help expand 

existing corridors for cougars and other wildlife. 

 

Vintage Properties – On April 8 a hearing was held with LA 

County Planning Commission. Fifteen Monte Nido residents 

attended along with 2 attorneys, and many letters were written 

and mailed to County representatives outlining our opposition.  

The item was moved up to 2
nd

 on the day’s agenda. The 

planning commissioners ruled unanimously in our favor that 

Vintage Pacific has to follow the regulations contained in the 

new LCP.  Vintage Pacific has until 4/22/15 to appeal that 

ruling.  Under the new LCP, square footages will be limited to 

between 2500-2800 sq. ft.  Vintage Pacific can continue to 

appeal up the channels to the LA County Board of 

Supervisors.  

 

The meeting went into Executive Session to further discuss 

Vintage Pacific.   

 

Community Hike, April 18 - The purpose of the planned hike 

is to raise awareness, and get neighbors involved and 

informed. Along the way there are points where we can see 

past MNVCA victories, like King Gillette Ranch, the Hindu 

Temple and others.  Everyone is welcome. It takes about 2 

hours, mostly downhill.  At the conclusion there will be bagels 

and donation envelopes.  If financial choices must be made, it 

is not necessary to join the association to make a donation to 

the legal fund and MNVCA suggests that the legal fund is 

currently the first priority. 

 

Dark Skies – The last newsletter included an article, but many 

lights are still on throughout the neighborhood.  One particular 

resident with a very large display has been approached, but 

she is unwilling to turn off the lights.   

 

New Business: Good Neighbors – A suggestion was made that 

when the directory is published or there is some official 

communication from the organization, we include a list of 

important expectations, rules, and regulations for our 

community, like leash laws, dark skies, noise ordinances, 

fences on one-lane roads which should not be placed 

immediately at the street boundary, Oak Tree Ordinance, new 

LCP rules (for example requiring wildlife permeable fencing, 

and new restrictions on chemical pesticides and herbicides).   

It is still possible to add this to the new Directory but it should 

also be online somewhere as a permanent reference tool.  

Alicia Gonzalez will chair a committee to compile this 

communiqué – her email should be publicized. It is 

aliciagonzalez@mac.com 

 

July 4 Parade and Picnic – We need to form a committee no 

later than next month.   

 

LCP/Horse Facilities impact - The meeting retired to 

Executive Session for a presentation by Kim Lamorie.  

 

The Meeting Adjourned at 8:34PM. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Jill Reiss 

Secretary 

 

 

 

Minutes of the MNVCA Board of 

Directors Meeting May 12, 2015 at the 

home of Sally Livingston 

 
  

Called to order at 7:10PM at the home of Sally Livingston 

 

Present from the Board: Carrie Baltin, Joan Slimocosky, 

Alicia Gonzalez, Sally Livingston, Maria Ioan, Gary Wooller, 

Ilda Jacobsen, Dana Chidekel, Judy Goldin, Mary Helen 

Young, Jill Reiss 

 

Present from the Community: Kim Lamorie, Jo Powe, Wayne 

Pepper, Doug Dilg, Suze Randall, Don Wallace, Bella Frymer, 

Sheila Rosenthal, Doug Rosen 

 

Agenda changes:  Add Constant Contact, Rim of the Valley, 

The Edge Malibu Development, Red Flag days and local 

parking 

 

Minutes from April meeting: Previously approved via email 

 

Treasurer’s Report: Judy Goldin reported on checking account 

and legal fund balances. The 1-yr. CD has been renewed.  

 

Federation: Joan Slimocosky, Kim Lamorie, and Carrie Baltin 

reported.  The Federation organized a tour of the former 

Boeing/NASA/Rocketdyne site in the Santa Susana mountains 

at the top of Woolsey Canyon. It was the first place to have an 

experimental nuclear power station to feed electricity into the 

grid.  That station powered Moorpark for several years before 

it had a “meltdown”, releasing contaminants into the air and 

ground. After that, the nuclear work was shut down.  Currently 

there’s an extensive cleanup underway before the property 

becomes public.  Cameras are now set up where local 

mountain lions can be seen coming to a water trough that is 

provided for them.  The site is an integral part of the Rim of 

the Valley Corridor. There’s a movement to declare it a 

National Monument in order to preserve its history and 

facilities.  It’s a very beautiful property.  There’s a great deal 

of ancient Indian heritage material on site such as petroglyphs, 

and astronomical drawings.  Jo Powe volunteered to contact 

Paul Goldsmith to ask him if he could use his contacts and 

influence to help get it dedicated as a National Monument. 

The Federation can organize another tour if there’s enough 

interest. 



 

 
 

Vintage Properties update: - The board moved to executive 

session to discuss this matter. 

 

A motion passed, that, in accordance with a prior motion to 

retain Chatten-Brown and Carstens as legal counsel, the 

Treasurer is authorized to pay their retainer fee of $3000. 

 

Continued Fund Raising for Legal Fund – Several possibilities 

were discussed, including a cocktail party with a silent 

auction. But plans are already underway to hold a silent 

auction at July 4 picnic. There was discussion about 

dedicating July 4 raffle fund raising to the legal fund.  Jo Powe 

will bring the big, illustrative board to July 4 picnic to focus 

interest on Vintage development and motive neighbors to 

donate.  A large, silent auction dedicated to the legal fund will 

be held at a later date. There was a suggestion that Ann 

Ehringer at Saddle Peak might allow us to use the restaurant as 

the auction location. But that could pose a challenge 

because beverages likely could not be gratis at the 

restaurant.  If we host the auction ourselves at a 

private home, we could provide the drinks.  

 

Kim Lamorie needs a slogan to bring to the 

Federation so they can support our fund raising 

efforts. The Board agreed on “PROTECT THE 

NEST”.  

 

July 4
th

 planning – Ilda is chairing the committee 

again.  Tracy Bunetta has already arranged the 

insurance. Use of Fleeman’s meadow has been 

arranged. Doug Rosen volunteers to donate his 

dumpster this year. Lois Love will again organize 

the parade. Reva Smilkstein has offered to organize 

the raffle for a fee or in exchange for local housing 

for 2 weeks. A committee is now forming if anyone 

wants to volunteer. 

 

Last year we incurred first time expenses for 

the band and for law enforcement to close the 

streets. There’s a suggestion to ask Sheila Kuehl 

and the Sheriff/CHP for forbearance on CHP 

charges this year.  Before the June meeting, Judy 

Goldin, Treasurer, and Ilda will review itemized 

expenses from last year so we can vote on a 

reasonable budget allowance for this year at the 

June meeting.  

 

LCP – Kim Lamorie reported: As of today, there’s 

an improvement in the permit process. Instead of 

going to the “one stop”(Josh Huntington), which 

hasn’t been functioning as it should, now, to obtain 

a permit for horses, everyone is being directed to 

Gina Natoli.  Natoli will have assistants to aid her in 

directing applicants through the process. Tomorrow, 

the Federation will send out this new information 

about how to proceed with the permit process.  

Also, the 18 people on the special list will soon be 

contacted and visited by LA County officials.  At 

the recent meeting about the Special Compliance 

Program, there was also new information that there 

may be properties in H3 zoning that qualify for a 

Letter of Exclusion, and permit fees of only $1400. 

But the H3 or H1 designations can only be 

determined once a county official physically 

inspects each individual property. County 

consultations are FREE – no expense.  Mary Helen 

Young will attempt to include as much of this 

information as possible in the next newsletter. 

 

Monte Nido Valley Good Neighbors: Alicia 

Gonzales reported. It is not necessary for this item 

to be published in the new directory.  But relevant 

articles could be in every newsletter, including a 

series of important links to county and state 

regulations that apply (i.e. oak trees, dark skies, 

rodenticide etc.). Alicia will deal with this after her 

school year ends. Jo Powe will help Alicia to locate 

specific LCP language about these legal restrictions. 

There’s a question as to whether page 75 of the LCP 

appears to exclude appurtenances like fencing and 

sheds on H3 properties from the LCP. If so, would 

that mean you don’t need a permit or you don’t 

have to comply with LCP restrictions?  

 

New business:  

 

Next Door Monte Nido  - Carrie Baltin prefaced 

that the website should not be something that the 

MNVCA Board directly administers.  

 

Bella Frymer is the current administrator of the 

website. Bella gave a history of where she heard 

about Next Door and when/why she brought it to 

the Board/community. Neighborhood boundaries of 

Postal Route 1were established in consult with the 

Board. The launch coincided with a spate of 

unusual Monte Nido burglaries. Currently there are 

364 members on Next Door Monte Nido. Through 

account settings, individual users can restrict what 

they want to receive. Most of the posts are civil and 

appropriate.  A small handful of users have created 



 
“ripples” and Bella has tried to establish that the site 

should be self-governing.  

 

As administrator, Bella interacts with 

corporate Next Door, a private business.  She 

assumes that their goal is to eventually make it 

profitable. Bella would like the MNVCA Board to 

continue to act as advisor/consultant with respect to 

the administrator’s interface with corporate Next 

Door. She requested that the Board officially 

establish that the administrator can discuss 

neighborhood boundary issues and other important 

questions at Board meetings. The Board assured 

Bella that she is welcome to attend all public Board 

meetings, as are all community members.  The 

Board further assured Bella that when the Next 

Door administrator has a request to consult the 

Board, the item can be placed on the agenda by 

notifying a Board member either in advance of the 

meeting or at the beginning of the meeting when 

agenda changes are called for.  

 

 

 

Articles of Incorporation – Judy Goldin reported: 

Our accountant has advised us that Article 7 needs 

to be amended.  According to the accountant, as 

article 7 is currently written, if we dissolve as a 

corporation, the Directors receive all proceeds. A 

motion passed to follow Jo Powe’s advice to 

examine Article 7 of the Articles of Incorporation to 

determine if it does need to be amended to align 

with recommendations of the accountant to 

eliminate that language. Judy and/or Jo will report 

back on this at the next meeting. 

 

 

The next meeting will be at Gary Wooller’s house 

on June 9 

 

Meeting adjourned at 9:07PM 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Jill Reiss 

Secretary 

 

 

 

The Next MNVCA Board Meeting will be on June 9, 2015 at the home of 

Gary Wooller 949 Crater Oak Drive at 7:00 PM. 

Members of the Community are invited and encouraged to attend.  
 

How to reach us: 
 

Send your email address to Jill Reiss, the MNVCA secretary, at 
mnvcanewsletter@gmail.com, to receive announcements of meetings, community 

activities, and the time and location of our Board meetings. 
 

President: Carrie Baltin 818-224-4696 
Vice Pres: Joan Slimocosky 818-591-1082 

Treasurer: Judy Goldin 818-983-1910 
Secretary: Jill Reiss 818-222-1995 

 

Contributions to the newsletter can be sent to the editor Mary Helen Young 

at  

youngsmh@earthlink.net 

mailto:youngsmh@earthlink.net


 

 

 



 

 
Monte Nido area from 1950 US Geographical Survey Map of Malibu Beach Area  

(purple buildings added from 1967 aerial photo) 

 


